
 
Troon Ward Community Meeting 

  
Action Log 

 
25th October 2023 

 

 

Present 

 Cllr Diane Cank  
 Cllr Mohinder Singh Sanga 
 Laura Burt (WCEO) 

Apologies 

 There were no apologies noted.  

Item Actions to note Who 
 

1. Introduction Apologies & Declarations  

The Chair Councillor Cank opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.  Cllrs, 
WCEO 

 

2. Ward Councillor Feedback  

▪ Residents were asked to note that a patch walk on the Morton Estate had taken place, 
with Housing and the Police.  

 

Cllrs 

 

3. Police Update/Crime prevention  

▪ PC Ash Lorgat asked to the meeting to note that there had been a spike in burglaries 
during the darker evenings and as a result, the Police would be carrying out patrols within 
the Ward to combat this.  

▪ Residents were also asked to note that the Police were also carrying out operations to 
tackle drink driving and speeding within the Ward.    

Cllrs  

 

4 City Warden Update  

▪ The meeting noted the update from the City Warden.  
▪ The City Warden was asked to follow up on a letter drop to residents following complaints 

of vermin from high amounts of fly tipping.  
▪ The City Warden was asked to investigate fly tipping on the bridal path running behind 

Trevino Drive/Humberston Lane. See appendix 1 

 
WCEO 
 

 

 

5. Highways Update  

▪ The meeting noted the update from Highways.  
▪ The Highways team were asked to consider installing bollards to prevent parking on the 

grass verges on Huggett Close. See appendix 2 

 
Cllr 
 
 

 

 

 

6. Ward Community Budget   

▪ The meeting noted the remaining balance of £17,700 and that 2 applications had been 
supported since the beginning of the financial year.  

▪ Residents were asked to speak with WCEO at the end of the meeting for any further 
information on the Ward Community Budget.   

WCEO 
 
 
 

 
 



Appendix 1  
 
See attached 
 
 
Appendix 2 
 
 

Highways Update and Upcoming Works 
 
Highways Maintenance Works 
We continue to inspect the footways and carriageways around the ward and in the last 12 months 
have found actionable defects as follows: 

• Carriageway - 216 orders 

• Footway - 173orders  

 
We have just completed the first phase of Victoria Road East and the remainder Cordelia Close up 
to and including the Hastings Road junction being done in the Feb school holidays (½ in the Ward)  
 
School Streets 
Sandfield Close Primary School: 
There is a Walk to School Programme; Park and Stride set up and promoted. Bike ability has been 
delivered this calendar year and an ongoing program to encourage cycling with pupils, parents, 
and teachers. The school street has been made permanent and the school staff continue to 
manage this themselves. 
  
North Mead Primary Academy and Falcon Primary: 
Both have less pupils turning up by car and so less resources are required in these locations, 
although Falcon Primary did receive support with cycling to school during the last school year. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


